LITTLE BUDWORTH COUNTRY PARK.

It came to the notice of the Parish Council in June last year, when the Cheshire West and Chester Council stated they were not going to renew the lease of the Country Park, due to their cost cutting.

After several meetings between Cheshire West and Chester Council and the Egerton Estate, plus a little chat with William Egerton, the Estate agreed to drop the rent, as they wished the park to remain as it is.

It has now been agreed that Cheshire West & Chester Council will look after the park for another 12 months, until another agreement is drawn up. A meeting among the interested parties, namely, Natural England, Wildlife Trust and the Parish Council are to thrash out the new agreement.

PARISH PLAN.

A committee has been formed, with Malcolm Carnegie as Chairman, who is to formulate our Parish Plan. They have a considerable amount of work to do and it will take more than 12 months to complete.

WEB SITE.

The Parish Council is now on the web, so all can see what is going on in Little Budworth. Again it is thanks to Malcolm for being our 'Web Master' and setting this up this web site for us.

SPEEDING IN THE VILLAGE.

The S.I.D. has again been used by a group of volunteers in an attempt to obtain some calming of the traffic passing through the village.

THE WAR MEMORIAL.

It has been agreed that the War Memorial should be cleaned and the railings cleaned and painted. This will cost £900. Egerton Estate will contribute £300, Charities another £300, and the Parish Council will add the remainder.